
16. —The loss of a specially trained ability does not 
affect the pension. The same percentage is awarded to all 
who have the same disability. This rule is universal and 
is applied without variation to all who served, regardless 
of the length of service or the country in which the 
disability originated.

17. —A man who is unable to resume his former occu- 
patrons, because of a disability, is entitled to a free course 
of Vocational Training with pay and allowances. Appli­
cation for training should be made to the Department of 
Soldiers’ Civil Re-Establishment, which will select an 
occupation which his disability will not prevent his fol­
lowing with success.

FREE TREATMENT

18. —If a disability increases, or in the case of illness, 
injury, or disease resulting from service, advice should 
always be sought from a District Office, or the Head 
Office, of the Board of Pension Commissioners. (Addresses 
over leaf.)

19. —Free treatment for these conditions, with pay and 
allowances while in hospital, is provided by the Depart­
ment of Soldiers’ Civil Re-Establishment, which has local 
offices throughout Canada.

20. -The Government provides free of cost any artificial 
appliances which may be required on account of a dis­
ability resulting from service. It will repair or renew 
these when necessary at no expense to the disabled man.

WHAT TO DO IF DISSATISFIED

21. —When in doubt, call at your District Office.
22. —If the pensioner is dissatisfied with the amount 

of his pension, he has the right to appeal in person or by
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